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Butte County In-Home Supportive Services (IHSS) Advisory Committee
May 12, 2009, 10:00 a.m. – Noon, Chico Employment Center (main office), Eucalyptus Room, 2445 Carmichael Drive, Chico, California 

MINUTES
1. Meeting called to Order by Chair Mark Gordon at 10:05 am.
2. Chair Gordon established of a quorum with eight members present, ninth joined later.  Members in attendance: Margery Avila(by conference call), Dorothy Churchill, Domenic Console, Laura Funkhouser, Mark Gordon, Robin Keehn, Cheryl Leeth and Sarah Okumbe.  Staff present: Linda Huffmon and Pam Hospers.  Guests: Patricia Anthony (Committee member applicant), Amy Terhorst (CICA staff), Cindy Calderon (CICA North Region Vice President), Brad Lawton (Public Authority Specialist), and Ja-key Robinson (SUHWU staff).
3. Chair Gordon welcomed new Advisory Committee members Robin Keehn and Laura Funkhouser.  They were given Advisory Committee binders before the meeting.
4. Minutes of February 10, 2009 were reviewed and approved unanimously with no changes.  Motion by Robin Keehn, second by Domenic Console.
5. Amy Terhorst and Cindy Calderon gave a presentation about the California In-Home Supportive Services Consumer Alliance (CICA).  Committee members posed questions to the two.  They noted a regional meeting on Tuesday, June 9 in Redding for the counties in the northern region, Butte is one of those and members were invited to attend.  The next statewide meeting is scheduled for January 22-24, 2010 in San Jose.  Wheelchair accessible rooms should be reserved as soon as possible due to the limited number.
After the guests left there was a general discussion about CICA.  Robin Keehn made a motion for the Committee to join CICA for the next fiscal year so it can be worked into the 2009/10 budget, Sara Okumbe made the second.  There was further discussion, a vote was taken, and the motion carried unanimously.  Sarah Okumbe advised she intended to attend the regional meeting in June and is willing to coordinate ride sharing if others are interested in going.

6. Cheryl Leeth, Margery Avila and Laura Funkhouser reviewed the status of the IHSS Contract Mode Proposals.  The final contract was presented to the Board of Supervisors at the May 5th meeting and was approved.  It is with Addus Health Care, the current contractor.  They were the only applicant, and after extensive negotiations, a final contract was agreed upon which was presented to the Board.  Both Laura Funkhouser and Margery Avila advised that it was a learning experience that they appreciated participating in.
7. Cheryl Leeth and Pam Hospers discussed the transition of reducing the use of the contract mode to more use of the Public Authority and IP modes in the next two years.  This will save the county money in the long run.  They requested volunteers from the Advisory Committee to participate in an ad hoc committee with DESS/IHSS and the Public Authority to design and further develop the Public Authority’s role to meet this goal.  Mark and Domenic volunteered to assist.  Cheryl Leeth advised that meetings can be held in Chico if easier to facilitate their participation.
8. An application from Patricia Anthony was presented to the committee for consideration of membership.  Patricia Anthony is a recipient candidate, and gave a background as to her experience with advocacy and education, as well as her interests with the Committee.   Committee members asked her some questions for clarification.  Margery Avila made a motion to recommend Patricia Anthony for appointment by the Board of Supervisors, Domenic Console seconded.  The motion carried unanimously.  
9. Pam Hospers gave an update on legislation relevant to IHSS and the Public Authority from the CAPA Legislative Committee, highlighting the following bills: AB 378, AB 452, AB 682, AB 1000, AB 1532, SB 141, SB 246, and SB 791.  She reminded committee members that anyone can access www.leginfo.ca.gov to get complete copies of bills to review if interested in more details.  She also provided contact information with a copy of an email if anyone is interested in participating in Legislative Training Day on May 26 for Capitol Action Day on May 27.  CICA is hosting the training.  She also mentioned that there is discussion and decision federally that if the state does not reinstate their participation of the IHSS wage cap to $12.10 per hour, then the state will lose their Federal Medicaid Assistance Program (FMAP) funding. Appeal has been submitted by the Governor.  Pam Hospers also shared an article from the Capitol Weekly about the benefits of IHSS and its importance.  There were questions about what will be done by the county with the federal dollars, however, no one knows the amount yet, and it doesn’t come specifically to the county, but to the state.

Re: state budget update, the May revise is due out Thursday, 5/14, with two scenarios, one with all propositions passing, one with none of them passing.
10. Provider Survey Results were sent prior to the meeting to the committee for review.  There were not specific questions at this time, however committee members appreciated the highlighted areas of interest in the results.
11. Pam Hospers requested that Development of new Consumer Survey  be continued to the August meeting for further discussion due to the short time left for the meeting.
12. Pam Hospers asked Committee members to review the Consumer and Provider removal policy sent to them for review prior to the meeting, and to forward any comments to her.  It will be discussed more in depth with the Ad Hoc committee and at later Advisory Committee meetings as needed/requested. 
13. Public Authority Consumer Denial Policy, new policy, Pam Hospers requested this matter continue to August.
14. Provider Health Benefits update provided by Pam Hospers.  About 400 providers currently enrolled.  She just received and reviewed with the Trust, the first detailed report.  She will provide a summary of that information at the next Advisory Committee.  The Trust has taken on the responsibility for the new federal COBRA requirements.
15. Public Comment – Ja-Key Robinson requested that she be sent notification electronically.  Linda Huffmon advised she had tried to send it electronically and it had been returned.  Pam Hospers advised she had forwarded Ja-Key Robinson’s correct email the previous Thursday and Linda advised that the information had been forwarded and not returned from that email address.
16. Adjournment at 12:00 pm by Mark Gordon, Chair.
Next meeting date and time:  August 11, 2009, 10:00 a.m.-Noon
Location:
Chico Employment Center Annex, 2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300, 


Chico, CA
